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The Labor Market Continues to Tighten 
 
Comment on U.S. Bureau of Labor Statistics Employment Situation Report  
Gad Levanon, Managing Director, Economic Outlook & Labor Markets, The Conference Board  
  
A gain of 223,000 new jobs in June comes on top of several other solid economic releases in the past month.   
 

The drop in the unemployment rate, to 5.3 percent in June, suggests that finding qualified workers, which 
according to some measures is already more difficult than in the pre-recession years, will become even harder. 
Given that the labor force is barely growing at all, current job growth rates will continue to rapidly lower the 
unemployment rate. 
 
The weak growth in average hourly earnings from the establishment survey continues to be at odds with the 
Employment Cost Index, which shows solid acceleration in wages. As the labor market continues to tighten, we 
expect to see further acceleration in wage growth.  
 

Still low wages are one reason why we have yet to see a recovery in labor force participation, which dropped to 
62.6 percent, the lowest rate since 1977. 
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